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    1. Alchemy Assignment 8

_**Hogwarts School of Witchcraft and Wizardry(Challenges and
Assignments)**_

_**Alchemy**_

_**Assignment #8: The Philosopher's Stone**_

_**Task: Luckily, Voldemort was unsuccessful in his attempt to get
the stone. Your task is to write about what would happen is he was
successful.**_

_**Set in perspective of a Death Eater. She's an OC.**_

* * *

><p>She paced across the room, worry taking over her graceful,
delicate features. She hadn't been this worried since the October of
1981, when she'd discovered her Master had nearly perished at the
hands of the Potter brat. Witches and wizards had expressed their
delight and wonder, but no one had bothered to check if that was
real. She knew that if the Dark Lord died, his mark would fade,
leaving a slight pink scar in its place. It hadn't faded, and so the
Death Eater's hadn't lost hope. Between all those who were being
incarcerated after the supposed <em>'defeat'<em>, Esmeralda Black was
one of them to evade capture.

Little sister to supposed Death Eater Sirius Black, she was
Voldemort's right hand spy. What Severus couldn't do, she
accomplished. The day she'd been initiated into the Dark Lord's
ranks, mother and Reggie had been so proud. Proud that she'd joined
the one who would cleanse their world of all the filth that were the
mudblood's and blood traitor's. Somehow, she'd managed to convince



Sirius that she was a _'Light' _witch. That was no hard task,
considering her House in Hogwarts was Ravenclaw. She was neutral, but
to the public, she'd all but declared her innocence and side of war.
To the Death Eater's she was just another accomplice.

But all matters aside, nearly 10 years later after her Lord had been
temporarily vanquished in Godric's Hollow, Esmeralda knew that this
would be the golden chance for her Master. She'd had a hand in
helping that stuttering fool, Quirrell into Hogwarts. How could
Dumbledore be so gullible to place an ancient and treasured magical
artifact in a school full of students ? With mediocre defenses no
less ! He was a shame to the wizarding name, a crackpot old fool.
Esmeralda snorted. This was all in their favor. The defenses were
low, so Quirrell(or rather the Dark Lord), could easily get past
them.

It was nearing 11:45, the time Master had said he would be back. Just
as Esmeralda was really starting to get worried, her Dark Mark on her
arm burned so horribly that she fell to the ground, clutching it in
agony. But deep within the pain, there was a feeling of triumph
surfacing, overpowering the unbearable agony. That was the signal.
The Dark Lord had succeeded. The pain stopped and she had no strength
left within her.

"Kreacher." she croaked.

The wrinkled house elf popped into the estate.

"Kreacher can help Mistress ?" the house elf cocked his head.

He'd been taught by his mother, who'd served the great Lady Black
before him, to not question anything or seem like an unbearable
creature, otherwise he'd undoubtedly suffer for it. Kreacher loved
his Mistress, but he didn't particularly appreciate being on the
other side of her wand.

"Inform ...cough, Master Malfoy that .. the Dark Lord has succeeded."
Esmeralda smiled faintly again, before fading into
unconsciousness.

* * *

><p>Lucius Malfoy was no fool. When the Black family house elf
appeared before him, he abruptly knew something was up. Esmeralda had
rarely been seen outside of France for the last few years, so her
house elf suddenly appearing before him was quite suspicious.
Kreacher, he recalled the house elf's name faintly, bowed and told
him that Mistress Esmeralda had said that the Dark Lord had succeeded
in his task to steal the stone from the school. Lucius stood in shock
as the Black family elf popped away. Finally ! Was his victorious
thought. After 10 years of boredom and sitting in his manor, fooling
around with Fudge, his Master would give him some real work to do
!<p>

Lucius smirked viciously. Oh yes, this year was going to be quite
fun. Now, to inform the other Death Eater's ...

* * *

><p>Bellatrix Lestrange was sitting in her cell in Azkaban, thinking



up painful and inhumane ways to kill all the filthy mudblood's once
her Master freed her from this hellhole. She'd long since given up
counting the wet and dripping holes her cell contained. She always
lost concentration, therefore making her lose the count of the holes,
making her rage even more. Bella took hateful pleasure in screaming
obscenities at the human guards whenever they passed her cell. Today,
as her favorite guard to scream at passed by, he seemed worried.
Terrified, even. He was talking to his partner, shivering
coldly.<p>

Bella couldn't help but hear in a part of their
conversation.

"They're saying He-Who-Must-Not-Be-Named is still alive. He's gained
a corporeal form, something about the Philosopher's Stone being
stolen under Dumbledore's nose. Do you think it's true, Troy ?"
McGregor asked his partner.

"Most definitely. My great-great grandfather is a friend of Nicholas
Flamel's. He says Flamel and his wife, Perenelle are getting weaker
and weaker as the days pass. They gave their stone to Dumbledore for
protection, and now their saying the Dark Lord possessed the Defense
teacher, Quirrell to steal the stone from him."

Bella stopped listening after that. She cackled as the guards
disappeared down the corridor. Finally, Master had come back !

* * *

><p>Albus Dumbledore stiffened. The wards around the stone were
broken. With his face pale and his demeanor greatly shaken, he threw
the paperwork he'd been doing onto his desk and swept out of his
office. It took less than 3 minutes to reach the Third Floor
Corridor. With a quick Alohomora, Albus opened the door and stepped
inside the dark chamber. To his great alarm, the cerberus he'd
borrowed from Hagrid was fast asleep, the playing harp having lulled
it into dreamland. Paying no heed to the three-headed dog anymore,
Albus spent no time in jumping down the dark hole. He landed directly
on the Devil's Snare.<p>

A black hole was burned was burned on one side of the huge plant,
signifying that whoever was stealing the stone, knew exactly what
he/she was doing. Albus brandished his wand before the plant could
curl around his arm and cast an Incendio beneath him. He immediately
fell down on the stone floor. A wooden oak door led to the chamber
where Professor Flitwick had charmed the little keys to fly, leaving
three broomsticks in the corner of the chamber to chase them to open
the door. With wasting any effort on riding a broom, Albus quickly
dismantled the wards around the door, leaving it to swing
open.

Then, there was Professor McGonagall's chess set which were reduced
to piles of rubble. Specks of fire were still raising from a few of
the pieces, which only proved to Dumbledore that his opponent was
ahead of him. He hurried across the board, ignoring the chess pieces
who were feebly calling him to help them. He swung the door open and
saw that Severus' riddle which had been written on a parchment,
missing. Paying no heed to that, Dumbledore picked up the smallest
potion vial and downed it, hurrying through the purple flames that
allowed him to pass into the chamber. To his great horror, he saw 11



year old Harry Potter unconscious on the stone floor, with a no
longer wraith-like Lord Voldemort cackling at him, while holding the
blood red stone.

The Defense teacher, Quirinus Quirrell lay on the ground, no longer
breathing.

Before he could do anything, Voldemort glanced at his horrorstricken
face and gave him an ugly sneer. The sneer abruptly vanished from his
face as he smirked at him and took a rock from his pocket, which
quickly proved to be a portkey as Voldemort vanished from sight.
Cursing himself for not adding anti-portkey ward to his defenses, he
hurried over to young Harry Potter, checking him over and over again
for injuries. With that, he quickly dismantled the anti-apparation
ward on Hogwarts, apparating away with Harry to the hospital
wing.

    2. Fairytales Assignment 8

_**Hogwarts School of Witchcraft and Wizardry(Challenges and
Assignments)**_

_**Fairytales**_

_**Assignment #8: Goldilocks and the Three Bears**_

_**Task: Goldilocks continually takes and uses things that aren't
hers. Write about a theft.**_

_**Note: In this story, there is a character of my own creation. In
other words, she's an OC.**_

_**Prompts used: Goldilocks, Hot**_

* * *

><p>Back in the day, Lucius Malfoy really had no reason to dislike
Dumbledore. Well, aside from his grandfather personality and annoying
twinkly eyes. What that meant was that he had no real hatred for the
old man. But Dumbledore did something, around 6 years later after
Lucius graduated from Hogwarts, that made the younger man extremely
bitter from him. What Dumbledore did was unforgivable and the mild
dislike Lucius had for him turned into an immense hatred, that later
pushed him to join the Dark forces. Dumbledore, behind his
grandfather persona, was really a backstabbing manipulative old man
who had no reason to not bend people to his own will.<p>

When he was 20, Lucius met a French witch who'd graduated from
Beauxbatons Academy of Magic. Her name was Apolla Renoir. She was a
delectable witch, not to mention smart and witty. She bantered with
him like no other, teased him like it didn't matter that he was the
Malfoy heir and laughed with him regardless of what she actually
thought about him. Unlike many people, she gave him the benefit of
doubt. Witches and wizards in the British community had known the
Malfoy name for a long time now and knew that the family had a
penchant to produce Dark wizards, so Lucius was **naturally **dark
too.

His ancestor's came from France, so Apolla knew who she was dealing



with. But she gave him a chance to prove that he wasn't what everyone
thought about him. At the age of 21, a year after he'd met Apolla, he
proposed marriage to her. She accepted and one month later, they were
married in a lavish ceremony. Around the same time, Lucius fell into
a very heated debate with Dumbledore which always led to a shouting
match at the end. Dumbledore needed financial help to fund his little
group of Fried Chicken's and had approached Lucius for help. He knew
that Lucius' father, Abraxas, would deny it outright, so he
approached the heir when he deemed fit.

Lucius argued heatedly that he couldn't, he WOULDN'T, help
Dumbledore. At that time, he'd been on the neutral side of the war,
so he wasn't either dark or light. Dumbledore wanted his allegiance
to the light side, something he could never give. Lucius' father had
been the Dark Lord's right hand man and if he was figured out to be
light wizard, he would be dead on the spot. Dumbledore couldn't
understand that, with his empty promises of protection. Lucius
outright refused anything from the old man. It was in 1979 that
Dumbledore did the unforgivable. He kidnapped Apolla and held her
ransom so Lucius would turn to his side.

He only saw Apolla one time, when she begged him to stay true to his
beliefs. She pleaded that he shouldn't stop his defiant acts on her
account. On her pleading looks, he still refused Dumbledore. And so
one day later, he watched with abject horror as Dumbledore tortured
Apolla and after 10 minutes, killed her with the Avada Kedavra.
Dumbledore then asked him if he wanted to join the light side now.
Lucius could remember that day as clear as the crystals on the
chandeliers in his manor.

_**Flashback**_

_Lucius couldn't believe the audacity of the old man in front of him.
As he sat on the ground cradling Apolla's lifeless body to his chest
with tears streaming down his eyes, he gave Dumbledore a hateful
glare._

_"You disgusting, piece of vermin ! You no good shame on the name of
a wizard ! How dare you ask that of me when you just killed my wife
in front of my very eyes ! How dare you, you piece of trash ! Is this
what you call the light side ? Is torturing and killing on the
regular basis of a light wizard ? If so, then I should just go to the
dark side and ask Voldemort to all but recruit me ! DO YOU UNDERSTAND
WHAT YOU'VE DONE YOU MADMAN ?!" Lucius roared hysterically._

**_End of Flashback_**

That had been the end of it. It was what had caused him to truly go
to the dark side and join Voldemort, to avenge his Apolla and have
his revenge on Dumbledore. It was also what caused him to meet
Narcissa Black. Bellatrix, Rodolphus Lestrange's wife, introduced him
to her youngest sister, Narcissa. He had a reluctant courtship with
the girl and married her at the insistence of his father. When they
produced Draco, Abraxas was already dead and Lucius had taken to
avoiding Narcissa as much as he could. Sometimes, he banished her to
his estate in France, the thought that he was betraying Apolla and
his marriage vows taking a toll on him.

That was also what led to his cold persona towards Draco, his heir.
He couldn't care less for the boy, aside from the fact that Draco



would once be Lord Malfoy after his death. Dumbledore had gleefully
told him that Apolla had been 3 months pregnant with a boy when she'd
been killed and that had caused him unimaginable grief. The thought
of the little boy that would never be, that he would never see Apolla
again was truly what caused him to retreat to the dark side. He was
ensconced in grief and agony, blaming himself for Apolla and his
unborn son's death, cursing Dumbledore in French, Greek, Latin and
Spanish in rapid procession.

Apolla's memories still haunted him, even now, years after her
death.

* * *

><p><em>It was a gloomy afternoon, 2 hours after he'd attended a
Wizengamot meeting with his father. Lucius had chosen to go to Diagon
Alley, not wishing to be burdened with even more paperwork that he
knew his father carried in his briefcase. He was sitting in <span>'La
Rose',<span> a restaurant he frequented often. He'd been eating a
late lunch when he saw her. Her blonde hair was flying behind her as
she rushed into the restaurant, her breaths heavy and fast. She chose
a table next to his and opened a leather briefcase, taking a single
piece of parchment out and rapidly closed the briefcase again.
_

_Not a minute too late, a man arrived at the restaurant and greeted
her. She handed him the parchment and told him to take care of it.
The man nodded and exited quickly. She breathed a sigh of relief and
turned around, as though she knew he would be staring at her. She
blushed dark red and he thought he heard her mutter 'why is it
suddenly so hot ?'. Avoiding his glance, she picked up her briefcase
and high-tailed the restaurant before he could introduce
himself._

_"What a delectable little witch." Lucius mused to himself_

* * *

><p><em>Apolla blushed and glared at him just a tiny bit.<em>

_"How many times do I have to tell you not to call me that ?" she
demanded._

_"About a million more times, my darling Goldilocks." Lucius replied
cheekily._

_"I am NOT Goldilocks, my hair is NOT gold and I most certainly do
NOT want you to call me that ! My hair is blonde ! Blonde Lucius,
BLONDE ! Get that through your thick head !" she yelled in
frustration._

_"I will certainly try, though I do not guarantee you my success." he
smirked, "Goldilocks." he added as an afterthought._

_She screamed, a furious, though cute to Lucius' eyes,
expression._

* * *

><p>Tears poured down his cheeks. It was rare that he was so open



with his emotions. After the war, he'd <em><strong>FINALLY
<strong>_come to terms with being married with Narcissa and admitting
this all to her was unconditionally hard. A very tentative friendship
had formed between the two and Narcissa was trying her best to make
him come to terms with Apolla's death. He didn't know if should've
had the heart to heart talk with her sooner, but he knew it had been
extremely hard to do it. Even after her reassurances that it wasn't
his fault that Apolla was dead, he still couldn't get over it. Apolla
was forever burned in his memory and she'd left a very ingrained
persona on him.

With her, he'd learned that someone could truly appreciate him for
who he really was. Apolla had a kind of magic that followed her, even
after her death. Lucius later admitted on his deathbed to Narcissa
that he was truly happy to go, because he would be reunited with
Apolla. With his true love. With the one who'd left such a profound
effect on him.

    3. Protect Me

**_Prompts: _**

**Word Sets: **(word) Foolish, (object) Piggybank, (word) Punctual,
(word) Lies

**Lyric Prompts, My Chemical Romance: **"Sometimes I cry so hard from
pleading, so sick and tired of all the needless beating." - _I Don't
Love You_

* * *

><p>"Where is she, Harry ? Why isn't she here yet ?" Ronald Weasley
asked his best friend in an aggravated tone.<p>

"I know as much as you do Ron, so please keep your temper to
yourself." Harry responded tiredly, rubbing his temples.

Ron stopped pacing, "Do you think she's late ? Or perhaps she
forgotten that she ought to visit us today ?"

"Oh please, Ron. When has Hermione been anything less than punctual
?" Harry rolled his eyes, as though Ron had declared his unending
love for studying.

"I don't know Harry, I just don't know ! She promised us she'd be
here ! She said 3:30, Harry ! Its 4:55 now !" Ron banged his fist on
the table in frustration.

Harry stood up, glowering menacingly at his best friend, "Do that
again and I swear I won't hesitate in kicking you out."

"Fine ! Kick me out then !" Ron shouted, "In fact, no need for that !
I'll go myself ! I'm going to search for Hermione, as your obviously
going to be of no help."

The red head stormed out of the kitchen and thundered down the flight
of steps. Seconds later, Harry could hear the bang of the door and a
resounding crash that signaled something was broken. Harry waited for
a second, before his face broke into a huge grin.



"You can come out now, Hermione."

The bushy haired girl peeked her head from under the table, "Thank
God, I thought he'd never leave."

"You forget Hermione, this is Ron we're dealing with. He wants to
play the part of the hero and he wants me to help him. He wants some
credit for himself, as he so _**obviously **_didn't get that after
the war." Harry rolled his eyes.

"Enough, Harry. Have you already forgotten why we're here ?" Hermione
asked sternly.

"What ? Oh, no. I haven't forgotten. Take a seat while I get us some
tea." Harry ushered Hermione to the seat as he took out two crystal
mugs from the cupboard above the stove and placed it on the
counter.

Hermione obeyed and watched him intently as he picked up the pot of
tea and poured a generous amount into each of the mugs. As Harry set
her mug before her, he sat down himself, nursing his own mug. He
finally looked up at a nervous Hermione.

"You said you wanted to reveal something ?" he asked, almost afraid
to hear what she was saying.

"Yeah, I do." Hermione shuffled uncomfortably, "Where to begin ?" she
muttered.

"Usually, the start is a good place." Harry suggested, his lips
quirking up.

"Yes, perhaps it is." Hermione gave him a faint smile.

"It began right after the war. I don't know why, but I felt like I
owed something to Ron after all the drama with Voldemort and his
Death Eater's were over. I felt like ..., I don't know ! Like I
couldn't repay him for ..."

"You don't owe him anything, Hermione." Harry frowned.

Shooting an annoyed look at Harry, Hermione continued.

"As I was saying, I felt like he'd done something huge for me, us,
and I had to give him something in return. So ..., we started dating.
I knew I didn't love him, that I didn't feel anything for him. All
the lies he was telling me kept aggravating me. I knew he was seeing
people behind my back, but I couldn't do anything. I couldn't defend
my honor Harry, and I thank you for telling me what he was planning
tonight. I wouldn't have been able to refuse him, then I'd forever be
stuck in a loveless marriage. I know I'm foolish for saying this, but
Harry, have you ever felt that hint of jealousy and pent up anger
from Ron ?" Hermione bit her lip nervously.

Harry snorted, "More times than I can count."

"But that's just it, Harry. I think we're both being used by Ron
here. I suddenly feel like a piggybank, among other things. He keeps
filching my money off of me, because he's too lazy to go to work. And



then, there are other things that I don't think is proper to mention
..."

"Tell me everything, Hermione." Harry said firmly.

"If your sure, Harry." Hermione said hesitantly.

She rolled up the sleeves of her blue sweater and revealed ugly blue
and green bruises all over them. Harry's eyes bulged in anger.

"He did that ?!" he exclaimed angrily.

"Yes, Harry. He did." Hermione nodded sadly, "Sometimes I cry so hard
from pleading, so sick and tired of all the needless beating. Then I
wonder where our fun loving Ron went. Why did he disappear Harry ? I
want to find him again. I want to find the boy I fancied in second
year." she was weeping by the time she finished.

"Oh Hermione." Harry whispered in absolute horror as he took in Ron's
actions.

"Harry ?" Hermione sniffled as she embraced him.

"Yeah, Hermione ?" he asked, still in a dazed trance.

"Will you protect me ? Will you keep him away ?" she bit her lips in
an effort to keep the tears at bay.

"Always Hermione, always." Harry nodded firmly, snapping out of his
trance.

    4. CoMC Assignment 8

_**Hogwarts School of Witchcraft and Wizardry(Challenges and
Assignments)**_

_**Care of Magical Creatures**_

_**Assignment #8: Thestral**_

**_Task: Write about someone who has foreseen death and how they
would handle it._**

**_Notes: Armanda Potter is an OC who is James Potter's younger
sister by 4 years._**

**_Prompts used: Lover_**

* * *

><p>Dark, dark, dark. Everything was dark. Nothing had a color but
black or grey to it. It gave the grand manor a very depressing feel
that would drive any human being insane in less than a day. But the
Malfoy's didn't seem to mind it. They lived in the damn place, they'd
been doing so since Emeritus Malfoy gained his fortune a century ago.
But that wasn't what was troubling to Armanda Potter. Her cerulean
blue eyes held a haunted and tortured look in them. She'd had her
youth sucked away at the age of 17 and she'd never gotten it back.
Right before Voldemort being defeated, Lucius Malfoy had captured her



and made her a prisoner in his dungeons.<p>

When she found out what had happened to James and Lily, she wept. She
held herself in fear, waiting each and everyday for Lucius to
gleefully bring the news of her baby nephew's death, her only
remaining relative. With her parents, Fleamont and Euphemia Potter
having died two months earlier than James and Lily, she'd felt very
lonely. But Armanda held a secret that not even her elder brother had
known. She hadn't confided in anybody, because she knew how rare it
was for a Seer to just pop out of nowhere. It was really incredible
that she'd managed to hold her secret close to her for more than 22
years.

If Lucius had only known what special kind of gift his captive had in
her clutches, the Light side would've been more than defeated by
then. The wizarding world would be in shambles because of her gift,
which had been why she'd trained herself in Hogwarts to stop from
spouting nonsense at the most inconvenient of times. But there had
been a few occasion when she hadn't managed to rein herself in and
thankfully, all of those times she'd been alone and nobody had
overheard. The first time she lost control was 2 week into her
captivity. She'd been sitting down on the cold stone floor, with her
body being wracked by sobs.

Then the vision had come.

_The sense of panic started to settle in Armanda as she realized that
she was in what she called 'the Seer World' again. She was in a
quaint and homely cottage which with a pang of grief, she realized
was her brother and Lily's house. The interior was just the same. The
same furniture, the same wallpaper, the very same people ... James
and Lily were laughing uproariously with the only other people who
were allowed inside of the cottage. Sirius and Remus. Armanda felt
her heart break into two pieces._

_'They don't even seem to be missing me.' she thought sadly._

_When she looked at little Harry, she had to bite back the urge to
cry. Harry looked so much like James, it was inhumane. She just
settled for watching the Marauder's and Lily joke and laugh, while
biting into pieces of a chocolate cake._

_"Hey Prongs ! Tell your wife that she ought to make more
confectionary. She's an absolute Goddess with them !" Sirius joked,
smearing a bit of cake on his nose as he messily bit into a
piece._

_"Did you hear that Lily flower ? Padfoot said your a Goddess. Should
I become jealous ?" James asked playfully._

_"Why my dear James, I am so wounded that you weren't jealous before
! Do I mean nothing to you ? Can it be that your possibly cheating on
me ?" Lily asked in a mock shock voice._

_"Oh you caught him in the act Lils." Remus sniggered, "Did you know,
that he was snogging Patricia Patil just yesterday ?"_

_"Oh my God ! Oh my God ! James, how could you ?!" Lily wobbled her
lips in a mocking way._



_"Patil ? I don't think it was Patricia, Remus. Perhaps it was Sarah,
or Jane, maybe Rachel and it could've even been Emily !" Sirius
sniggered._

_"It was all of them. I admit." James raised his hands in mock
defeat._

_"Aha ! Prongs admits ! What should we do to him, Lily flower ?"
Sirius waved his fist in front of James' face._

_"Ahh ..., lay off Padfoot. This is getting too realistic." James
said quickly, as he watched the mischievous expression on his wife's
face._

_The floo flashed green and Dumbledore's head appeared in the green
flames. That quickly attracted everyone's attention, including
Armanda's who finally snapped out of her sad trance. Lily picked up
Harry and hurried over with her husband and his friends to the
fireplace._

_"Sirius, Remus ... I can see you were having a good time with your
friends and I hate to be the bearer of bad news, but there had been
some rumors around Ketridge Village these days ..."_

_"That's where Marlene and Dorcas live !" Lily gasped in
worry._

_"That's exactly what I was going to talk about, Mrs Potter. As I was
saying, I sent Benjy Fenwick and Caradoc Dearborn to check on them,
see if they need anything. Mr Dearborn visited Ms Meadows and
unfortunately, she's dead." Dumbledore bit his lip
sympathetically._

_"No !" Remus gasped as he staggered back into the table._

_"I'm afraid so, Remus." Dumbledore looked at him._

_"What about Marley ?" Lily asked in shock as Sirius and James took
turns comforting Remus._

_The werewolf had just lost his 4 years time lover._

_"Mr Fenwick was checking on her. He didn't return and after 2 hours,
Mr Dearborn got worried and went to Ms McKinnon's house to check if
he was there. He was, indeed. It seems that Mr Fenwick happened upon
a Death Eater attack and unprepared as he was, was immediately
killed. As for Ms McKinnon ... she has also unfortunately passed
away."_

_Lily was crying openly and it was time for Remus and James to
comfort the shell shocked Sirius. Marlene was his girlfriend and she
might as well have been 'the one'._

_And that was when the vision ended and Armanda was sucked back into
the living world._

It had been horrible to hear about Dorcas and Marlene's death. She'd
wished it wouldn't happen, but to no avail. The day after she had the
vision, Lucius visited her and gloated gleefully about Marlene and
Dorcas' deaths and smirked, saying that he'd had a direct hand in it.



Armanda could do nothing but plot painful ways to kill
Lucius.

Sometimes, being a Seer was a pain, rather than a blessing. It took
great pain to see futuristic visions about something she could never
have or see with her own two eyes outside of her dreary cell.

End
file.


